
A new NaƟonal iniƟaƟve was 

introduced at the 2011 AGM in 

Sault Ste. Marie in September. 

It is called ‘Bridge the Gap’ and 

designed to develop soluƟons 

to the shortage of Power Engi‐

neers across Canada, as well as 

other problems faced by Pow‐

er Engineers. 

The goal of the iniƟaƟve is to 

have the IPE overseeing and 

coordinaƟng the profession of 

Power Engineering and to have 

government, educators, indus‐

try and trade unions working 

together with the IPE to idenƟ‐

fy problems, invesƟgate op‐

Ɵons and implement the solu‐

Ɵons. 

There are three coordinators 

assigned to the iniƟaƟve. They 

are Jude Rankin, the NaƟonal 

President from Halifax, Nova 

ScoƟa, Gilles Leclair, Area Rep‐

resentaƟve from OƩawa, On‐

tario and Eric Steinson, Area 

Director for B.C. in Vancouver. 

These coordinators are all shiŌ 

workers currently working 

together on this iniƟaƟve with 

the use of Skype. 

We started with a focus on 

educaƟon. We want to help 

lobby government for funding 

for college Power Engineering 

programs to ensure there will 

be enough Power Engineers to 

meet industry demands in 

future and ensure the pro‐

grams provide the ‘hands on’ 

needed for Power Engineers to 

make a valuable contribuƟon 

to industry right out of the 

gate. 

We looked at the work done in 

B.C. in 2009 by the Profession‐

alism CommiƩee with the Del 

Haylock report which focused 

in five areas: membership 

growth, communicaƟons, po‐

liƟcal acƟon and educaƟon, 

stakeholder relaƟons and al‐

ternate revenue sources and 

we have started to make an 

effort to improve consistency 

of IPE websites across the 

country by requiring the Code 

of Ethics to be posted on the 

homepages of each of the 

websites. 

We are in the process of con‐

ducƟng a survey in a targeted 

region of Canada to deter‐

mine supply/demand labour 

market for Power Engineers. 

We need to conƟnue efforts to 

promote Power Engineering to 

aƩract new entrants to the 

profession and help increase 

the number of Power Engi‐

neers at all classificaƟon levels 

from 5th to 1st Class. 

We at the IPE want to oversee 

and coordinate the efforts to 

solve the problem of a short‐

age of Power Engineers across 

Canada. We will lobby for sup‐

port for our efforts from IPECC 

and SOPEEC commiƩees. 

I’m sure we will be successful 

in finding ways to contribute to 

improving the status of Power 

Engineering across Canada. It is 

simply a maƩer of involving 

the talents of IPE members 

right across the country in this 

effort.  

If you have any quesƟons or 

suggesƟons, do not hesitate to 

contact me. 

Eric Steinson, PE                   

Area Director, B.C. 
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Inside this issue: 

Special points of 
interest: 

Working to develop 
solutions to the shortage 
of Power Engineers 
across Canada 

Check the website, 
www.ipevancouver.ca 
for the 2011 Schedule of 
Meetings and a map. Do 
not hesitate to call or 
email the Area Director 
for B.C. for more infor-
mation. 

You can call Eric at    
604-880-7472,  

esteinson@hotmail.com 


